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Your committee is always looking 
for suggestions to keep our calendar 
locked in with events and are more 
than happy to discuss ideas that any 
club members may have. We are es-
pecially keen to include MORE cruises 
in our calendar.

With the club membership at a very 
healthy level, I would like to remind 
you that we would really appreciate 
as many volunteers as possible to as-
sist with the All Oz Car Show on 16th 
& 17th October, so please try to keep 
this date free.

Safe cruising.
Allan

June 2021
Presidents Report

For your info...

Welcome Everyone.

June already, and still the weather 
has been kind to us. Hasn’t it been 
great to be out enjoying a cruise in 
the mostly cool clear days of Autumn. 
The impressive turnout for our club’s 
publicly posted run to the Bealey Ho-
tel shows how much our club is be-
ing followed on Facebook, and how 
much Holden enthusiasts enjoy the 
opportunity to drive.

Alistair, our Vice President/Interim 
Secretary organised this run and was 
extremely nervous leading up to the 
start of the event. I’m sure, everyone 
who came on this cruise would agree 
that it was a great day out, with great 
food and great company. 

The driving and social behaviour of all 
who attended has to be commended. 
While this is normal for club mem-
bers, we had a lot of new attendees 
and they commented on how nice it 
was to feel welcomed. Thank you eve-
ryone, and well-done Alistair!



Cruise to Bealey

Jeanette and I arrived early at the Talbot Yaldhurst 
carpark meeting point, thinking we would have 15 
to 20 min before others would need to be there, 
how wrong I was. 

Our daughter followed us in, with Sarah on her 
bumper, then Alistair and Julia. Within ö ve minutes 
we had about 10 cars lined up, and they just kept 
coming. By the time we were ready to start the 
cruise, we had a line-up of 31 cars.

Travelling along the Old West Coast Road we cer-
tainly drew favourable attention of locals, and the 
roadside park up in Springö eld was very impressive. 
Springö eld is where we reduced our car number to 
30 with Alistair’s beloved Commodore starting to 
urinate itself. It should be noted that the poor car 
had a wee in the Talbot carpark, but its owner was in 
denial and made it carry on. 

After parking it up and having settled into Shaun 
and Lisa Soal’s HSV wagon, the cruise was able to 
continue through to Lake Lyndon where a photo op-
portunity was well received. 

Photos courtesy of Ed



The rain started to fall as we continued on our way 
to the Bealey Hotel. Being the tail end car, the sight 
of a line of Holdens for as far as you could see, which 
was over 2kms through the valley straights, was 
impressive. 

With the rain now falling heavily, Craig Morgan’s 
lovely old V8 loses power. Pull over, wiggle some 
wires, all looks good, the engine starts, and carry 
on! A few more kms up the road the car dies again, 
and it is still raining heavily. This time Craig ö nds 
the wiring problem, but it is a slow repair as none 
of us have the correct tools, we are driving Holdens 
right, don’t normally need them, and it’s still raining. 
A person who shall remain nameless produces an 
umbrella just as the repair is completed. Four people 
and one umbrella was never going to work, but it 
was the thought that counts. Thanks anyway, Steve!

With the wiring sorted we arrived at a Bealey Hotel 
carpark full of Holdens. Damn! The Bealey staff  were 
well and truly prepared for us, and we are greeted 
with a warm ö re, cold drinks, and a roast meal that 
would put many city restaurants to shame. 

The surroundings, and company, meant that we 
all had a chance to socialise, enjoy the great food 
and drink, and relax before a casual drive back to 
Christchurch.

Allan

Photos courtesy of Shaun Soal & Josh Bentham







COMMITTEE

President Allan White 
 027 282 8015

Vice President Alistair Joseph 
 027 731 5003

Interim Secretary    Alistair Joseph  
    027 731 5003

Treasurer Joshua Bentham 
 027 321 2571

Club Captain Sarah McKenzie
 021 0249 2550

Committee Richard Croucher
 Julia Joseph
 Shane Genet
 Sarah Coote
 
Editor Whare Ward

If you have any issues please contact us direct.
We are all willing to answer any questions or talk through any 

questions you may have.

FOR SALE

Razor Polo (light)  $45.00  (womens or mens)
Podium Polo (thick) $45.00  (womens or mens)
Hoodie (zip)  $65.00

Limited stock of older style  womens “red and white“ 
club shirts available $10.00 (sizes 8-18).

Contact Sarah McKenzie or a committee member for 
further details.

:
Club Stickers   $  5.00
Club Sashes   $20.00
HECC Cups  $  2.50

UPCOMING EVENTS

Events are current at time of publishing. 
Always check with the organiser of the event for the

most up to date information!

une
1st HECC Meeting
 The Redwood Styx Room 7:30pm

19th Sunset Cruise and Mid Year Dinner
 Meet Mitre 10 carpark Ferrymead
 3:30pm, Dinner 5pm onwards

July 
3rd Reefton Car Show

6th HECC Meeting
 The Redwood Styx Room 7:30pm

11th Karting
 Meet at Action Kart Raceway, 
 575 Sawyers Arms Road 10:30am
 
August
3rd HECC Meeting
 The Redwood Styx Room 7:30pm

15th Mystery Car Rally
 Details to follow

September
5th South Canterbury All Australian Car Show
 Rock’n’Wheels Amberley

7th HECC Meeting
 The Redwood Styx Room 7:30pm

7th  ***AGM***
 The Redwood Styx Room - following 

the monthly club meeting.

15-19th Kaikoura Hop

October
5th HECC Meeting
 The Redwood Styx Room 7:30pm

16th All Oz Cruise - Details to come!

17th All Oz Car Show - Details to come!

November
2nd HECC Meeting
 The Redwood Styx Room 7:30pm

New Clothing Range!


